
 LISD School Health Advisory Council 
Wednesday 
May 4, 2022 
4:15-5:15 PM 

LISD Board Room 
 

 

MINUTES 

• Call to order at 4:15 p.m. by Donna Clark, RN, Director of School Health 

• Introduction of 2021 / 2022 officers: Elizabeth Neal (chair), Charlotte Jones (vice chair), 
Audrey Coffman (secretary) 

• Faculty, community members, parent, and presenter introductions 

• Motion per Audrey Coffman to approve the minutes from the February meeting, motion 
seconded by Sadie Kleppel 

Presenter Information 

Dana Holcomb – Assistant Superintendent  

• PowerPoint discussing the purpose, need, and responsibilities of the SHAC Committee 

• Health Education TEKS for the 2022-2023 school year to include new materials 

• Human Sexuality Curriculum to be approved by the LISD School Board 

Dr. Patricia Sulak – Living WELL Aware: My Choices, My Life 

• Zoom meeting recorded: can be found on LISD SHAC webpage – lisdtx.org/Page/11536  

• Dr. Sulak, along with her husband, developed the program   

• The program used to be titled Worth the Wait, now titled Living WELL Aware: My 
Choices, My Life for 6th grade and Adolescent Wellness and Sexual Health for 7th and 
8th grades 

• Lesson layout of the program discussed, refer to recording for details  

• Free newsletter available: text 22828 and enter LWA or sign up online at 
livingwellaware.com 

• Parents can review curriculum online or hard copy-binders   

• August 3, 2022: Dr. Sulak will be presenting the program to LISD and to the community.   

Heather Foreman – 8th Grade  

• Discussed current 6th through 8th grade curriculum agenda, overview of lessons by day, 
and permission slip sent out prior to program  

Carrie Shahan – Lampasas Middle School, Instructional Specialist 

• Discussed LMS Health Class and TEKS taught by Coach Berry, focused on health TEKS 
(sexual health is NOT taught in this class) 



Calvin Pittman – Nutrition Department Updates  

• Discussed summer feeding program site dates: 
o HSE:  May 24-July 22 
o TCE: May 31-June 24 

• A new software program was purchased for next year that will be updated monthly on 
the LISD website with nutrition information including carb counts   

New Business 

Donna Clark, Director of School Health, Updates 

• SHAC position voting will be held at next SHAC meeting, May 18, 2022 
o Elizabeth Neal and Charlotte Jones have offered to keep their positions for 2022-

2023 school year 

• July 26, 2022: Mental Health First Aid Training opportunity for LISD staff 

Campus Coordinated School Health Team Updates 

• KWE: Dana Tatum, LVN 
o Health topics covered to include Bullying Prevention, Vision and Eye Health, and 

Summer Safety 
o Health activities and speakers  included puberty education on April 22nd 
o Pre-K and Kindergarten Round-Up held April 20th with 32 students enrolled 
o Annual Rabies Awareness poster contest with 5 finalists and 2 first place winners 

from the whole state in their grade levels  
o Health Stats for KWE to include immunization notifications to parents for the 

upcoming year 
o No infectious illness trends noted for April and May 
o No Covid cases reported  

• Counselor Bolm  
o Play It Safe program in March was cancelled pending review  

• Coach Jenny Roberts  
o Marathon kids have reached 8,089 total miles for this school year 
o 308 total marathons, 115 students met 1 marathon, and 5 students met 2 

marathons   
o May 16th: 5th grade Field Day for all campuses at LHS  
o May 19th: K-4 Field Day at Kline  
o Pre-K held their Field Day on April 1st 
o Red Cross will be teaching water safety to younger students during STAAR 

testing 

• HSE: Audrey Coffman, LVN 
o Pre-K and Kindergarten Round-Up held April 20th with 56 enrolled students 
o Puberty Education taught April 29th 



• TCE: Billie Kujat, LVN 
o Immunizations up to date  
o Pre-K and Kindergarten Round-Up held April 20th with 32 enrolled students 
o Puberty Education taught May 2nd 

• LMS: Terri Sturgeon, LVN 
o Letter and phone call reminders to parents of upcoming 7th graders for 

immunizations due  
o March Scoliosis screenings completed with Austin Reynolds assisting for 7th 

grade girls and 8th grade boys: 28 boys referred to the doctor, 3 have referrals 
returned with mild scoliosis 

o GoodSide Health has 58 students signed up for LMS with 8 telehealth visits 
completed since February 

• LHS: Rhonda Hamilton, LVN 
o Immunizations up to date  
o Vision and Hearing Screenings up to date  
o Tracey Davis directing staff weight loss competition  
o Immunization reminders sent to parents for upcoming year 

Parent questions / suggestions / recommendations 

• Dana Tatum suggested to LMS Science staff to include e-mail reminders to parents on 
topics covered for the week during the Sexual Health Lessons in order to encourage 
open communication between students and parents  


